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Date: January 8, 2023 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council 

Via: Stephen R. Burns, City Manager 

From: Ryan Osada, Public Works Director  

     Subject: Public Works Monthly Report 

 

 
 

1. 2024 PROPOSED PROJECT LIST – 2024 is slated to be a busy year for capital improvement 
projects. Currently there are 17 projects totaling $2.7M with the city’s anticipated cost at 
$1.6M. The pond dredging project will be bound to Ecology’s fish window guidelines and 
requires several permits which could delay the construction to 2025. 

 

 
 
 



 
2. UPLAND ROAD DRAINAGE IMPROVEMENTS – Kamins Construction completed the base 

contract which improved the storm drainage along Upland Road. Currently there are two 
outstanding change orders that will need to be completed in the coming weeks. Change Order 
#1 is in progress and is anticipated to continue through the second week of January. Kamin’s 
schedule is to transition into Change Order #2 at the end of the month. 

 
             

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
3. BELLEVUE 2024 AC WATERMAIN REPLACEMENT – As briefly discussed early in 2023, Bellevue 

Water is planning to replace the watermain down NE 18th ST to the waterfront of 73rd Ave NE. 
Because of the narrow and windy roadway, traffic control provisions will be crucial to the 
construction of the project. Medina Public Works is working closely with Bellevue Water to 
coordinate ingress and egress along with scheduling.  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



4. MAINTENANCE – The Public Works department continues to receive calls regarding 
stormwater related issues. The Public Works staff are doing their best to stay ahead of the 
rain events with street sweeping and catch basin/pipe cleaning. For 2024, Public Works will 
continue to scope and isolate areas that need to be repaired or updated. Last month, Public 
Works staff also helped spread the holiday cheer by decorating our city with festive lights and 
participating in the Christmas Ship event. 

 

 

 
 



 
 

5. PROJECT UPDATES -  
 

 
Upland Road Stormwater Improvements – main contract complete, pending Change Orders 
 
TIB_Upland Road Overlay – King County’s Overlay Program has been postponed until April 2024 
 
86th Ave NE Overlay_Ridge Rd, NE 5th St – same as the Upland Road contractor 
 
TIB_2024 Overlays_NE 26th ST, 77th Pl NE - design 
 
88th Ave NE Overlay - design 
 
TIB_NE 24th ST ADA Updates - design 
 
NE 10th ST ADA Updates - design 
 
NE 12th Street Pedestrian Improvements – scheduled to bid February 2024 
 
Medina Park Irrigation & Pathway Imp_East – bid April 
 
Medina Beach Park Tree Replanting – Phase III tree planting. 
 
2024 Localized Stormwater Imp_NE 2nd Pl, 78th Ave NE, 82nd Ave NE, PO – bid february 
 
SROF_Medina Park Stormwater Pond Imp. – Dredging is tentatively planned for summer of 2024 
 
Citywide Stormwater System Mapping & Evaluation – G&O has completed most of the mapping. 
Ongoing CCTV and assessment for future improvements 
 
2023 City Hall Balcony Repairs – postponed until February 2024 
 
City Hall Carpet Replacement – start February 
 
Post Office HVAC – February 
 
City Hall & Post Office Exterior Painting – bid April 
 
2024 Hazardous Tree Removal – as needed 
 
77TH Ave NE Sidewalk & Curb Ramp Imp. – reevaluating scope of work 


